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rERRY E. BRANSTAD, GOVERNOR

The Honorable Delbert D. Heuton:

Mayor of Glidden
108 Idaho Street

Glidden, IA 51443

SUBJECT: Wastewater Treatment Facilities

Glidden, Iowa
C190916 02

Dear Mayor Heuton:

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
LARRY J. WILSON, DIRECTOR

On behalf of the city, MER Engineering, Inc., in a letter dated June 3, 1988,

has requested a variance from Iowa Wastewater Treatment Facility Design stand­

ard 16.3.1. This standard stipulates that final clarifiers following extended

air activated sludge treatment processes must have a minimum sidewater depth

of 12 feet. The proposed "Aero-Mod" clarifier modules are supplied with an

effective sidewater depth of 7.5 feet in the settling compartments.

Because the proposed clarifier modules are a component of an innovative type

of treatment system and appear to be equivalently effective in comparison

to the conventional type of clarifier we hereby grant the variance as

requested. This approval does not release the city from the responsibility

that the project will result in a facility which will ultimately meet all

stipulated effluent limitations.

If you should have' any questions, please contact Perry Gjersvik at 525/281-6010.

J};;rrjl~
DARRELL McALLISTER

BUREAU CHIEF

SURFACE AND GROUNDWATER PROTECTION
BUREAU

cc:

DM: PG: ap

Mer Engineering, Inc., Fort Dodge.
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